                                                      Dunfermline and West Fife LTA

Annual General Meeting

Tuesday 1st February 2022
By Video

Draft Minute
Welcome and Attendance.
Donald Mackenzie welcomed everyone to the AGM
1 Present – Donald Mackenzie, Val Eglinton, Hilary Roberts, James Lawson, Gillian McCracken, Peter Wilson, Elaine Watt, Jack Pryde, Sunil Varu, Karen Stewart, Julia Haase
Apologies –  Cat Frankitti, Steven Campbell, Cllr Mino Makenshaw

Caroline Warburton, Bernie Hewitt, Beverley Bryant, Debbie Mclean , Karen Davidson.
2 Minutes of AGM Meeting 23rd February 2021
The Minutes were approved.
3 Chairman’s Report –  
Once again, despite early promise 2021 was not the best year for tourism businesses. Hospitality, visitor attractions, destinations and all other related businesses suffered incredibly badly financially. Some, including myself received Grants from Visit Scotland and other corporate bodies which kept us afloat, but others unfortunately did not and some did not survive. There may be light at the end of the tunnel but with all that’s gone before, consumer ie tourist visitor confidence is still low.

As an LTA we have managed to keep going with our online webinars where we have been grateful for both those who gave of their time to give presentations and also to those who took the time to attend and support us. It was really appreciated in these difficult circumstances.

We have also through our 2 Facebook pages tried to a) give updates again of national initiatives, opportunities and general information and b) through our business to consumer page the advantages of visiting West Fife and the opportunities for visitors that the area presents.

In line with this the LTA have undertaken to use some of our funds to update the Dunfermline.com website, previously used for the Growth Fund project, to a destination website and taking over the payment of the Ebook part. We are working with Abbot House, On at Fife and Fife Council on this but more of that later in our webinar following this AGM.

We had a good evening in Culross at the Stables and had another planned in January at the Carnegie Birthplace Museum but it fell victim to Omicron.

I have already said thank you to those businesses who have faithfully attended our webinars and offered encouragement. It is really appreciated. I would also like to thank the corporate bodies who have supported us, HES, DCLG, FTP, Welcome to Fife, Carnegie Birthplace, NTS, Food from Fife and others. A special thanks to the funding from FTP which allows us to offer free membership to the LTA and will help towards the development of the website to all our benefit.

Lets hope that things will get better soon.

Thank you.

Donald Mackenzie

Chair, DWFLTA February 2022

4 Appointment of Office Bearers and Committee

Nominations for the position of Chair, and Secretary/Treasurer. 
The following were appointed after being nominated en bloc by Jack Pryde, seconded by Elaine Watt
Chair – Donald Mackenzie -
Vice Chair – Peter Wilson 
Secretary and Treasurer – Beverley Bryant  
The dedicated service of Karen Davidson who had been an office bearer, in support of the LTA, for many years was noted with appreciation. 

The bank signatories would be updated. 
5 Finance Report
Opening Balance    £6751.20      

Income  

13th Jan    Fife Council  LTA Mgmt Support £2000

14th May  Fife Council LTA Mgmt  Support £1500

24th December – Fife Council – Website Development £4000
Expenditure

29th Sept Peter Wilson re LTA Activities                             £385

9th Nov – Culross Dev Trust                                                     £50  

19th Nov – Donald Mackenzie – food re Culross Event   £24.08      
Bank Balance as at 311221 -                £13792.12  

Cheques not cleared – 

Ch 00039 83Agency re Ebook for Website         £780

Ch 00041 Portal Technologies re Website         £630

Closure of Meeting – The Chair closed the meeting by thanking all members for their support of the LTA.

